



Plandome Heights

37 Orchard Street, Manhasset, New York 11030 Tel: (516) 627-1136 Fax: (516) 627 1393 www.plandomeheights-ny.gov

Kenneth C. Riscica Mayor

Daniel Cataldo Silva Ferman Gus Panopoulos Dianne Sheehan Alvin Solomon Norman Taylor Trustees

Arlene Drucker Clerk -Treasurer

Susan Martinez Deputy Clerk

Kathryn Hannon Court Clerk

Cye E. Ross, Esq. Village Justice

Mary Breen Corrigan Prosecutor

Edward P. Butt, AIA Building Inspector Stormwater Mgmt. Officer

David Lisner Emergency Mgmt. Coordinator

Maryann Grieco Architectural Review Board, Chair

Eugene O'Connor Zoning and Appeals Board, Chair

Trey Harragan Technology Advisory Board, Chair

Mary Gabriel Historian February 2, 2023

Jack M. Martins Senator District 7 Legislative Office Building Room 608 Albany, NY 12247

Re: Governor's proposed Housing Compact

Dear Senator Martins:

Please see the attached memorandum that the Nassau County Villages Officials Association recently sent to you and your colleagues. This housing issue should not be caught up with and part of the budget process that involves so many other recurring and financial issues.

This issue is too important to our communities not to have local input and its careful study, analysis and debate.

The Governor's plan, with respect to eliminating single family is *unthinkable* and *out of touch* with reality. It is unthinkable, because our suburbs were built by, and exist because of, residents who fled the crime, congestion, poor schools, noise and lack of green space in the cities. Home Rule is the key to our peaceful, quiet, safe and effective way of life which would be destroyed by the Governor's plan. It is out of touch, because, without sewers, we have no environmentally safe way to deal with the resulting increase in wastewater, and we don't have the capacity in our schools, water supply, policing and healthcare to accommodate such growth.

Please urge the legislative leaders to exclude this as part of the Budget process.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Village of Plandome Heights

Kenneth C. Riscica

Mayor



ATTORNEYS AT LAW

150 STATE STREET. 5TH-FLOOR ALBANY, NEW YORK 12207

> TEL: (5 | 8) 465-8230 FAX: (5 | 8) 465-8650 www.dhclegal.com

MEMORANDUM

FIRM OFFICES
WHITE PLAINS
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
I 20 BLOOMINGDALE ROAD
WHITE PLAINS, NY 10605
(914) 381-7400

WASHINGTON, D.C. ATTORNEYS AT LAW 20 I MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE N.E. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20002 (202) 347-1117

NEW YORK ATTORNEYS AT LAW 605 THIRD AVENUE NEW YORK, NY 10158

FIRM OFFICES

(2 | 2) 557-7200 WEST PALM BEACH ATTORNEYS AT LAW I 107 NORTH OLIVE AVENUE WEST PALM BEACH, FL 33401

(561) 567-8488

TO: Honorable Members of the New York State Senate & Assembly

FROM: John B. Kiernan

RE: Governor Hochul's Housing Proposal and the State Budget

DATE: February 1, 2023

This memo is being submitted to you on behalf of our client, the Nassau County Village Officials Association (NCVOA). The NCVOA represents 64 villages which are the home communities of nearly 500,000 residents of Nassau County.

In the Governor's recent State of the State message, she indicated that she would be proposing a vast housing program to create 800,000 units of new housing across the state. She indicated that her plan would utilize unprecedented statutory mandates diminishing the long-standing local government powers of villages, cities, and towns throughout the state. This is being proposed without any widespread study or analysis or public and community hearings. This would involve a "New York Housing Compact" that would have the power to impose numerical quotas for building new housing units in "every single locality across the state."

This program is a radical, unprecedented, and drastic departure from the historical and home rule powers enjoyed by localities and recognized by the state for decades and decades.

The Governor's remarks fully implied that this Housing Compact would be included as part of her Executive Budget, which you will receive later this week. While the NCVOA understands that a serious discussion about the new and affordable housing is important, the inclusion of such a legally drastic and unprecedented proposal by the Governor should not be part of the Executive Budget considerations and debate.

A full, through discussion and study is needed. Public hearings, consultations with local officials, community groups and other government service institutes such as school districts, police departments, water and sewer services and EMS providers are required and needed. This

full discussion and analysis cannot take place in the next 59 days before you must adopt the 2023-2024 Budget.

A program that would require the rezoning of ten-of-thousands of acres of property on Long Island should not be involved with and caught up with the discussions and deliberations of normal budget items such as education aid, health care, Medicaid, criminal justice expenses and social services. If this is part of the Budget process, there will be no opportunity to fully study, debate and consider the effect and ramifications of the Governor's rezoning proposals, a mandate that will affect the status of thousands of homes owned by hard-working middle-class homeowners.

The Governor's announced plan made no reference to any environmental impact studies, traffic and school capacity studies, the state's goals and objectives on climate change, emissions, and electric production. It seems to be completely arbitrary and devoid of supporting research.

All the above cannot be fully studied, understood, and justified in the 59 days that remain until you adopt a state budget.

Please urge your colleagues and the legislative leaders to exclude the Governor's housing proposal from the Budget process. Please ensure that any proposed housing program considers existing circumstances in localities, meets environmental standards, and considers the effect on existing neighborhoods that have served many thousands of families well for the last 75-100 years, and continue to do so.

Thank you.





Plandome Heights

37 Orchard Street, Manhasset, New York 11030 Tel: (516) 627-1136 Fax: (516) 627 1393 www.plandomeheights-ny.gov

Kenneth C. Riscica Mayor

Daniel Cataldo Silva Ferman Gus Panopoulos Dianne Sheehan Alvin Solomon Norman Taylor Trustees

Arlene Drucker Clerk -Treasurer

Susan Martinez Deputy Clerk

Kathryn Hannon Court Clerk

Cye E. Ross, Esq. Village Justice

Mary Breen Corrigan Prosecutor

Edward P. Butt, AIA Building Inspector Stormwater Mgmt. Officer

David Lisner Emergency Mgmt. Coordinator

Maryann Grieco Architectural Review Board, Chair

Eugene O'Connor Zoning and Appeals Board, Chair

Trey Harragan Technology Advisory Board, Chair

Mary Gabriel Historian February 2, 2023

Gina L. Sillitti
Assemblywoman District 16
44 South Bayles Avenue
Suite 200
Port Washington, New York 11050

Re: Governor's proposed Housing Compact

Dear Assemblywoman Sillitti:

Please see the attached memorandum that the Nassau County Villages Officials Association recently sent to you and your colleagues. This housing issue should not be caught up with and part of the budget process that involves so many other recurring and financial issues.

This issue is too important to our communities not to have local input and its careful study, analysis and debate.

The Governor's plan, with respect to eliminating single family is *unthinkable* and *out of touch* with reality. It is unthinkable, because our suburbs were built by, and exist because of, residents who fled the crime, congestion, poor schools, noise and lack of green space in the cities. Home Rule is the key to our peaceful, quiet, safe and effective way of life which would be destroyed by the Governor's plan. It is out of touch, because, without sewers, we have no environmentally safe way to deal with the resulting increase in wastewater, and we don't have the capacity in our schools, water supply, policing and healthcare to accommodate such growth.

Please urge the legislative leaders to exclude this as part of the Budget process.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Village of Plandome Heights

Kenneth C. Riscica

Mayor



ATTORNEYS AT LAW

150 STATE STREET. 5TH-FLOOR ALBANY, NEW YORK 12207

> TEL: (5 | 8) 465-8230 FAX: (5 | 8) 465-8650 www.dhclegal.com

FIRM OFFICES

WHITE PLAINS ATTORNEYS AT LAW I 20 BLOOMINGDALE ROAD WHITE PLAINS, NY 10605 (914) 38 1-7400

WASHINGTON, D.C. ATTORNEYS AT LAW 20 I MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE N.E. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20002 (202) 347-1117

FIRM OFFICES

NEW YORK ATTORNEYS AT LAW 605 THIRD AVENUE NEW YORK, NY 10158 (212) 557-7200

WEST PALM BEACH ATTORNEYS AT LAW I 107 NORTH OLIVE AVENUE WEST PALM BEACH, FL 3340 I (561) 567-8488

MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Members of the New York State Senate & Assembly

FROM: John B. Kiernan

RE: Governor Hochul's Housing Proposal and the State Budget

DATE: February 1, 2023

This memo is being submitted to you on behalf of our client, the Nassau County Village Officials Association (NCVOA). The NCVOA represents 64 villages which are the home communities of nearly 500,000 residents of Nassau County.

In the Governor's recent State of the State message, she indicated that she would be proposing a vast housing program to create 800,000 units of new housing across the state. She indicated that her plan would utilize unprecedented statutory mandates diminishing the long-standing local government powers of villages, cities, and towns throughout the state. This is being proposed without any widespread study or analysis or public and community hearings. This would involve a "New York Housing Compact" that would have the power to impose numerical quotas for building new housing units in "every single locality across the state."

This program is a radical, unprecedented, and drastic departure from the historical and home rule powers enjoyed by localities and recognized by the state for decades and decades.

The Governor's remarks fully implied that this Housing Compact would be included as part of her Executive Budget, which you will receive later this week. While the NCVOA understands that a serious discussion about the new and affordable housing is important, the inclusion of such a legally drastic and unprecedented proposal by the Governor should not be part of the Executive Budget considerations and debate.

A full, through discussion and study is needed. Public hearings, consultations with local officials, community groups and other government service institutes such as school districts, police departments, water and sewer services and EMS providers are required and needed. This

full discussion and analysis cannot take place in the next 59 days before you must adopt the 2023-2024 Budget.

A program that would require the rezoning of ten-of-thousands of acres of property on Long Island should not be involved with and caught up with the discussions and deliberations of normal budget items such as education aid, health care, Medicaid, criminal justice expenses and social services. If this is part of the Budget process, there will be no opportunity to fully study, debate and consider the effect and ramifications of the Governor's rezoning proposals, a mandate that will affect the status of thousands of homes owned by hard-working middle-class homeowners.

The Governor's announced plan made no reference to any environmental impact studies, traffic and school capacity studies, the state's goals and objectives on climate change, emissions, and electric production. It seems to be completely arbitrary and devoid of supporting research.

All the above cannot be fully studied, understood, and justified in the 59 days that remain until you adopt a state budget.

Please urge your colleagues and the legislative leaders to exclude the Governor's housing proposal from the Budget process. Please ensure that any proposed housing program considers existing circumstances in localities, meets environmental standards, and considers the effect on existing neighborhoods that have served many thousands of families well for the last 75-100 years, and continue to do so.

Thank you.